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Community Development Department 

801-625-3850  //  2380 Washington Blvd., Suite #250, Ogden, UT 84401 
#WinninginWeber 

Date:  May 29, 2025 

To:  Weber County Board of Commissioners 

From:  Scott Mendoza 
  Community Development Department 

Agenda Date: June 3, 2025 

Subject: Request for approval of the first amendment to the Weber Center parking lot agreement 
between Weber County and Ogden City 

Attachments: A – First Amendment To Parking Lot Agreement 
  B – Original Parking Lot Agreement, dated May 5, 2020 
              
 
Summary: 

Weber County Corporation demolished the Weber Center’s parking structure during the fall of 2020 due to the 
earthquake that the community experienced during the spring of that same year.  As part of that process, the County 
applied to Ogden City Planning requesting an approval of a site plan that was intended to be “temporary.”  The 
reason for requesting approval of a temporary site plan was because it would allow the County to construct a 
temporary surface parking lot while engaging urban planning professionals that could assist the County with 
envisioning a larger project that would not only satisfy the parking needs of the Weber Center but could help other 
businesses in the area which are struggling with parking challenges.  The foremost intent behind considering a larger 
project is to save a large amount of tax pay dollars and to add significantly more value and vibrancy to downtown 
Ogden. 

Ogden City approved the application and facilitated the approval of the temporary site plan, by entering into a 
“Parking Lot Agreement” with Weber County.  The Agreement, dated May 5, 2020, required that the County submit 
a new and complete application for a permanent site plan approval by May 5, 2025.  The County is currently 
preparing this application; however, it was not completed by the May 5, 2025 deadline due to the complexity of the 
project.  The new application and all supporting documentation will be complete and ready to deliver to the City by 
May 5, 2026; therefore, the County requested a one-year extension to the original Parking Lot Agreement. 

Ogden City approved the request for an extension to the original agreement on May 21, 2025.  See attachment A 
for the amendment.  See attachment B for the original parking lot agreement. 
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